The Cannon Falls City Council met in a special session on Tuesday, October 15, 2024,
in the City Council Chambers. Present were Mayor Matt Montgomery and Council
Members Derek Lundell, Steve Gesme, Lisa Groth, Laura Kronenberger, Ryan
Jeppesen and Diane Johnson. Also present were Neil Jensen, City Administrator; Mike
Humpal, SCSC.

Mayor Montgomery called the special meeting to order at 9:55 a.m.

The reason for the special meeting was to interview for the upcoming City Administrator
position. Mike Humpal from SCSC was in attendance to guide the council in the
interview process. There were 4 applicants interviewed, Scott Lehner, Jon
Radermacher, Anthony Martens, and Jaeson Morrison.

Closed Session:

The City Council went into closed session at 2:24 p.m. under Minnesota Statute 13D.03
to discuss labor negotiations for the new city administrator and to discuss parameters of
an employment agreement with a motion by Gesme and seconded by Jeppesen,

carried 6-0.

The City Council came out of closed session and into regular session at 3:38 p.m. with
a motion by Lundell and second by Jeppesen, carried 6-0.

Motion by Gesme, second by Johnson to offer the position to Candidate A, carried 6-0.

Motion by Groth, second by Kronenberger to offer the position to Candidate B if
Candidate A declines, carried 6-0.

Motion to adjourn by Lundell, second by Jeppesen, carried 6-0.

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Cannon Falls on the 12t day of November, 2024.

Matt Montgomery, Mayor
ATTEST:

Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator



